
Commission Emergency Session  

Commission Office  

1443 N. Robberson, 10th Floor  

May 29, 2019 

2:00 PM 

 

Attendees: Bob Dixon, Harold Bengsch, John Russell, Rep. Sonya Anderson, Larry Woods, 

Rick Artman, Kevin Barnes, Donna Barton and Megan Applegate. 

 

Commissioner Dixon explained that the reason an Emergency Commission Session was posted 

with less than 24 hours’ notice was because of the time sensitive information pertaining to the 

flooded area near Highway EE and Farm Road 105 in the county.  

 

Resource Management Director Kevin Barnes explained the properties effected located along 

farm road 105. 

 

Discussion among the members of the quorum ensued about possible options to relieve citizens 

flooded in the area.  

 

OEM Director Larry Woods expressed concern for emergency services to respond to homes in 

the affected areas.  

 

Highway Director Rick Artman contacted the fire chief of Willard, Fire Chief confirmed that the 

full size engines are able to travel through the flooded areas and has responded to a call in the 

area since the floods with no problems. If needed the fire engine could help transport out of the 

flood zone to an ambulance if an emergency arose. 

 

Barnes explained that a rep. from his office will make a visit with a resident in the area. 

 

With no other business the meeting was adjourned.  

 


